
Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Brittany Cline <baclinehair@gmail.com>

Tuesday, May 20,2025 9:26 AM

Tinti, Elisa

IEXTERNAL EMAILI Support for Proposed Sidewalks

Dear Members of the Common Council,

l,m writing as a concerned parent and resident to express my strong support for the proposed installation of sidewalks

near Edson Elementary School. My daughter attends Edson, and like many families in our neighborhood, we walk to and

from school daily. Having a sidewalk on Merilina from Vorhees up would be amazing- but please also consider extending

it farther as many children come in from blocks beyond there, ourselves included.

Unfortunately, the lack of sidewalks in this area creates unsafe conditions for children, especially during busy drop-off

and pick-up times. With no clear separation between pedestrians and vehicles, families are often forced to walk on the

road, increasing the risk of accidents. We just relocated back home to this area in January, and in 4 short months have

had multiple close calls. Just last week, I was inches from getting hit by a parent on their cell racing down Merilina after

dropping off their child.

Safe, walkable routes to school are essential. Sidewalks in this area would benefit the entire community and reflect our

city's co m m itment to sma rt, fa m i ly-fiiend ly i nfrastructu re.

I respectfully urge the Councilto prioritize this much-needed improvement.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Brittany Herwig

20 Boulder Ave

ATTENTION: This email came from an external Source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders

or unexpected emails.



Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Samantha Liotta <samm.liotta@gmail.com>

Monday, May 19, 2025 5:18 PM

Tinti, Elisa

IEXTERNAL EMAILI Merilina Ave. Sidewalk Project

Dear Members of the Kingston Common Counci[,

Thank you for hearing feedback regarding the situation on Meritina Ave in Uptown. I have been a resident
of Meril,ina Ave. since 2015 and this is the worst l've seen the congestion and traffic. I've personatty
atmost been hit by both cars and buses, I've had to hastity move my chitd and mysetf onto a neighbors
lawn to avoid being ctipped by cars and buses, and I've witnessed many other parents experience near
misses. lt is worse in the winter due to snow pite buitd up. I'm very happy to know of an upcoming survey
for sidewatk ptacement.

I woutd, however, tike to add that al,though the traffic is certainly very congested and unsafe between the
school and Voorhees Ave., it woutd be most beneficiaL to have a survey conducted and sidewatk buil.t
from the school down to Boutder Ave.

Many parents are now opting to drive their chitdren to school and in an effort to avoid the congestion and
traffic that takes ptace at the school during the busy drop off and pick up hours, they park farther down
on Meri[ina Ave. and watk their chitdren up the street - therefore timiting the amount of watking area on
either side of Meritina Ave. l've witnessed some even parking on my bl.ock of Merilina Ave. between
Merritt Ave. and Boutder Ave. atthough I witt say that is less common.

I encourage the Council. to ptease consider expanding the survey to inctude Meritina Ave. starting at
Boutder Ave. to the schoot and I sincerety thank you for hearing my community regarding this issue.

Best,
Samantha Liotta

ATTENTION: This email came f rom an external source. Do not open attachments or r:Lick on links f r1m unknown selnders or
unexpecled emaiLs.
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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:

Subject:

Christina Pickard < christinapickard@gmail.com >

Monday, May 19, 2025 1:56 PM

Tinti, Elisa

Sara Pasti

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] A message for Common Council members - please forward

Hello,

I am a parent of two children - one at Edson, and one entering Bailey in the fall. I am writing in strong
support for the proposed sidewalk addition on Merilina Ave. leading up to the schools' entrance.

We live too close to the schoolto be offered busing. We therefore (happily, because it's great
exercise and far more eco-friendly!) walk to school every day, crossing busy Lucas Avenue and
weaving our way through the residential streets surrounding Edson and Bailey schools (none of which
have sidewalks). Every day my first grader and I navigate buses and traffic congestion particularly on
the narrow, curved stretch of Merilena Ave leading up to the school; every day we come mere inches
from these vehicles, and when it's snowy or icy, even closer. lf it's garbage/recycling collection day,
we have to weave around bins -- I even had a bin knocked over onto me by a car's side mirror once,
such is the close proximity of the passing cars! The situation on this stretch of road has become very
dangerous.

I am thrilled to hear that, after over a year of advocacy, this much-needed sidewalk installation is now
being seriously considered. I want to again express my strong support as a taxpayer and parent for
this project, for the safety of all children at Edson and Bailey schools.

-Christina Pickard
ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open altachments or click on links from unknawn senders or

unexpected emalls.
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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:

Elissa Garay <travelspiritwriting@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 22,2025 3:19 PM

Tinti, Elisa

IEXTERNAL EMAILI Support for Merilina Sidewalk Funding (Attn: Common Council)Subject:

Good morning, City CounciI Members,

I am writing to express my futl, support for the proposed (and tong-overdue) Meritina sidewatks project,

ahead of the counci['s vote in June. My 7-year-otd daughter is in her second year at Edson Etementary,

and we are designated as "watkers," tiving just underthe .5 mile markerto be etigibte for a bus. We

absol,uteLy tove watking, but oftentimes do not feel safe. Our route consists of crossing a busy main

corridor (Lucas Avenue), as wett as navigating heaviLy congested streets with car and bus traffic, atl of
which do not have sidewatks. This is particutarty apparent on Meritina Avenue, which services both
Edson and Bail,ey Middte Schoo[. Watking is a wonderful and practicaI mode of transit, but certainty

raises concerns when safety is on the [ine. Having some stretch of sidewatk as an oasis on this part of
ourwatking commute woutd hetp reduce risk and make watking a safer and more viabte modatityfor
Edson and Bail.ey schooLchitdren. Many thanks for your work on this important initiative.

Best,
Etissa Garay
34 Dunneman Ave, Kingston, NY

347-971-1014

t',1! .ili t;;: 1l .,t i'

1


